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BOARD MEETING SCHEDULED

An LCC Board of Education meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 13.
business will include the swearing in of new board members Chuck Ivey and
Mae Westfall Cook,

newspaper on July 2 that she plans to recommend to the board that Vice
President of Student Services Jack Carter be named interim president.
President Richard M. Turner, III, has resigned effective July 31 and will
become president of Nashville State Technical Institute in Tennessee.

New

Board Chair Mary Unruh informed the Register-Guard

GOING AWAY PARTY PLANNED FOR JULY 14

LCC's Board of Education cordially invites you to join them in feting
President and Mrs. Turner on Thursday, July 14, 4 to 6 p.m., in the
cafeteria. Departments which have people on leave during the summer are
urged to notify them of the event. Staff who can bring flowers on the day
of the party should notify Vice President Dick Hillier at ext. 2311, If

you would like to contribute toward a gift, please direct contributions to
Terry Caron, Administrative Services. For details concerning the event,
contact Larry Warford, chair of the Arrangements Committee, or members
Marie Reid, Helen Hunter, Jack Carter, Jacquee Belcher, Dick Hillier, Paul
Colvin, Mary Unruh, Edna Kennel, or Larry Romine.

WOMEN NEEDED FOR MIDLIFE STUDY

Would you like to be part of a major study contributing to the
understanding of women in their middle years? Dr. Joan Mcllroy, associate
professor of counseling at Lewis and Clark College, is conducting a study
of women at midlife, ages 35-55, covering the areas of health, marriage,
relationships, family, friends, education, work, money, philosophy of life,
and religion. She will be on the LCC campus to administer a questionnaire
covering these subject areas on Wednesday, July 20. Because of the
significance of this study, Vice President for Instruction Jacquelyn
Belcher has authorized department heads to grant release time for women on
campus to participate in this study.
45 minutes to 1-1/2 hours to complete,
questionnaire have found it valuable and have considered it an opportunity
for personal reevaluation. Women can start completing the questionnaire
anytime between 11 a.m. and 2:30 p.m. in M&A 235. For additional
information, call Lynn Swift, Counseling, ext. 2503=

NOTE CHANGES

Locker changes have been made for staff who had lockers in the Women's

Locker Room. Anyone who previously used the long, blue lockers in the
student area has been reassigned and belongings moved to the alcove near
the Women's Issue Room. Locks remain the same. For assistance in locating
your new locker, call Jan Ryer, ext. 2210, in Financial Services. Thanks
for helping make both transfers a little easier—your lockers and my new
job.

The questionnaire takes approximately
Many women who have taken the



FALL ACTIVITIES IN THE PLANNING

The Inservice planning group will meet every Tuesday at 12-noon in M&A
241. Everyone |is welcome to attend. Sheila Gaudia, Science Department

FARMER-STUDENTS WANTED

The Small Business Development Center (SBDC) is seeking farmer-students
for the Farm Business Management Program for the 1988-89 school year.
The three-year program is part of the SBDC and is designed to help farm
owners and operators successfully achieve their goals through a

combination of monthly classroom sessions and individualized on-farm
instruction. Classes cover a variety of topics including marketing
strategies, income tax management and recordkeeping; an annual computer
analysis of each farm is also provided. Full-time and part-time farm
operators from Lane, Linn and Benton Counties are eligible for the
program. Because enrollment is limited, interested farm operators
should contact Gary Valde, Farm Business Management Coordinator, at the
SBDC, ext. 726-2255.

HOST FAMILIES NEEDED

They willHost families are needed for Japanese high school students,
be here from July 23 to August 13.
activities approximately 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday through Friday of each
week.

The students have scheduled

If interested, please contact Virginia Piper, Social Science,
ext. 2427.

BUILDING TO BE DEDICATED

All staff are invited to attend a dedication ceremony to rename the
Industrial Technology Building the "Wayne H. Shields Industrial
Technology Building." The ceremony will take place Wednesday, July 13,at
11 a.m. at the south side of the Industrial Technology Building.
Shields has provided an endowment through the LCC Foundation to give
financial assistance for vocational students at LCC.

-JOB OPPORTUNITIES-

Head Women's Volleyball Coach and PE instructor, part-time. Health &

PE/Athletics, faculty, closes July 6.

Records Management/Archives Specialist, half-time. Specialist VI,
classified, closes July 8.

Department Secretary, KLCC, Secretary II, classified, closes July 14,

Security Officer, reopened, .90 time, 12 hours on Saturday, 12 hours on

Sunday, 12 hours Monday through Thursday, Security and Auxiliary
Services, Specialist VI, classified, closes July 18.

CWE Secretary, half-time, temporary, 8/1/88 through 6/30/89,
continuation of position dependent on funding, 9 a.m. to 12 p.m., Monday
through Friday, Cooperative Work Experience, classified, closes July
18.

-ADS-

FOR SALE - Ten-inch Craftsmen table saw with stand - $150. Ten-inch

DeWalt radial arm saw with dust collector, shaper guard and disc sander
- $175. Extra blades available for either saw. Montgomery Ward
electric wheel-mounted cement mixer - $175. Folding ping-pong table -
$20. Ann or Jim Bacon, Center Lab, 746-7574
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TODAY

- Wayne H. Shields Building Dedication, 11 a.m., Industrial Technology
Building

All staff are invited to attend a dedication ceremony to rename the
Industrial Technology Building the "Wayne H. Shields Industrial Technology
Building." Shields has provided a $500,000 endowment through the LCC
Foundation to give financial assistance for vocational students at LCC.

- "Women in Construction" demo, 1:30 p.m., baseball dugout

Ten Jamaican women participating in the "Women in Construction" program at
LCC will demonstrate their masonry skills. Sponsored by the Women's
Construction Collective, the women are learning basic construction training
to enable them to obtain entry-level employment in the building industry in
Kingston, Jamaica.

- LCC Board of Education meeting, 7:30 p.m.. Board Room (ADM 210)

The agenda includes the administration of the oath of office for new board
members Chuck Ivey and Mae Westfall Cook and a recommendation to appoint
Vice President Jack Carter to serve as Interim/Acting President of LCC
beginning August 3 until the appointment of a new president. (See page 2.)

GOING AWAY PARTY SCHEDULED FOR TOMORROW

LCC's Board of Education invites all staff members to join them in wishing
President and Mrs. Richard M. Turner, III, the very best on Thursday, July
14, 4 to 6 p.m., in the cafeteria. Departments which have people on leave
during the summer are urged to notify them of the event. If you would like
to contribute toward a gift, please direct contributions to Terry Caron,

Administrative Services. Staff who can bring flowers to decorate tables
should bring them to the Board Room before 9 a.m. on Thursday morning. For
details concerning the event, contact Larry Warford, chair of the
Arrangements Committee, or members Marie Reid, Helen Hunter, Jack Carter,

Jacquee Belcher, Dick Hillier, Paul Colvin, Mary Unruh, Edna Kennel, or
Larry Romine.

LCC RECEIVES GRANT

Lane Community College has learned that it will receive a $198,680 grant
from the U.S. Department of Education. The grant is funded through Title
III of the Higher Education Act of 1965 and is for the purpose of
strengthening the College in three important areas.

Projects include 1) assistance in the development of a management
information system for curricular and fiscal analysis and decision-making;
2) establishment of a student success center, focusing on the needs of
higher risk students; and 3) creation of a computer writing lab to help
students improve writing skills.

The award is for the first year of a three-year project; therefore, the
College hopes to receive a similar amount in each of two succeeding years.
Grant funds cannot be used to support on-going, existing operations of the
college, but must be used to improve the institution. Funds will become
available at the beginning of the federal fiscal year, October 1.

"Title III funding is one of the most sought after sources of federal

funding for community colleges because it supports new projects that will
make an institution stronger, better prepared for the future," explained
President Richard M. Turner, III.
developmental areas of the College, beyond the scope of our current
funding. We are pleased to be able to move forward with these vital
programs."

Our application focuses on key

For more information regarding Title III, contact Diane Dann, Institutional
Advancement, ext. 2592.



ACTING PRESIDENT WANTS PROGRESS ON PRIORITIES . w
John E. "Jack" Carter, who la expected to be appointed Acting President tonight by
LCC's Board of Education, says he'll continue his basic approach at LCC over the past 21

-that of quietly working with others to make things happen.years-

He wants to continue activities focused on the iaprovement of learning, financial
stability of the College, planning the college's future direction, and revitalizing "the
enthusiasm that has always been here."

He knows staff throughout the College will be looking for ways to help learning occur.
"It's not limited to what goes on in the classroom," he says. "We all can have a
positive impact on learning."

"We can instruct, but nothing muchThe teaching process will have his full support. ^ ^ .. 4.^. *

happens unless there's learning as a result." He wants to see activities toward that end
continued and strengthened.

he thinks pastThough he sees an updated tax base as a necessity to stabilize finances,
"I wouldn't see us trying to get back what we've had to cutcuts have to be accepted.

in the last two years."

Planning the college's future direction is well underway and will involve most staff
during the September in-service program. The Board of Education has worked on
has a Planning Task Force, and community input has been solicited in a survey and at
public forums, Carter said.

"LCC should continue to be a place where it's fun and exciting for students to come and
learn, and for staff to work," he says. "I know the staff believes this, too. There s
a lot of positive energy here; I'd like to see us build on that."

Except for time spent working on the family cattle and fruit farm plus several summers
in sawmills. Carter, 57, has devoted his life to education. The first third was spent
in Riddle schools, at Southern Oregon State College at Ashland, where he earned a
bachelor of science in elementary education in 1954, and at University of Oregon, where
he received a master's in education in 1963.

Carter joined the
Three years later

His 34 years in teaching and administration have been in Lane County.
Oakridge School District in 1954 as a fifth and sixth grade teacher. .
he transferred to the junior high school to teach language arts, social science, math,
physical education and to help coach football, basketball and track.

He became vice principal of the Oakridge junior-senior high school in 1963 and principal
two years later, leaving in 1967 to join LCC. He served as Director of Student ■

until 1970 when he became Vice President and Dean of StudentActivities for three years

Services.

He and his wife, Ilene, who is currently on leave from a job as secretary at Gilham
School in Eugene, have two sons, two daughters, and two grandchildren. They reside in
Santa Clara.

-ADS-

FOR SALE - Daughter's 1974 MG Midget, tonneau cover, roll bar, new battery, new starter,
new alternator, new retreads, 86,000 - $1,400. Sharon Thomas, English & Foreign
Language, ext. 2419 or 747-0156

adorable, and very tiny Yorkshire Terriers—one male and one female
2882 or 746-5090

- Aiwa F330 cassette tape deck, Dolby B & C, N & R, repeat switchr record timer
Kenwood tuner, KT-5300 - $75. Both for $300. Terry Caron, Administrative

2311

FOR SALE - Cute,
left. Cherrill Hemminger, Admissions, ext.

FOR SALE

- $250.
Services, ext.

- One-way United Airlines ticket from Eugene to San Francisco, leaving August 5
$50. Sandy Cutler, OSBDCN, ext. 2945 or

FOR SALE

at 3:50 p.m. and arriving at 5:08 p.m.
343-8322

Marcia- Deluxe tv/vcr cart/cabinet, 29 inches high, with coasters - $25.
2209 or 484-2190

FOR SALE

Danab, Performing Arts, ext.

Ten-inch DeWalt radial arm
Extra blades available

Folding

FOR SALE - Ten-inch craftsmen table saw with stand - $150.
saw with dust collector, shaper guard and disc sander — $175.
for either saw. Montgomery Ward electric wheel-mounted cement mixer - $175.
ping-pong table - $20. Ann or Jim Bacon, Center Lab, 746-7574
FOR SALE - Toastmaster ice crusher - $10. Two motorcycle helmets - $10.
pay for pump Coleman lantern. Tom Birkenhead, Business, 342-7483

FOR SALE - Amana ML-10 microwave, 1-1/2 years old, excellent condition - $150.
Williams, Financial Aid, 485-3730

Will trade or

Pat

FOR SALE - Brother EM-85 electronic office typewriter with auto correction and memory.
Tom Holub, AdultBought new in 1985 for $800, will sell for $385 or best offer.

Education, 747-9842

Selling all etched glass inventory from
2255 or 344-8445,

FOR SALE - Liquidating family business.
Maherglass studio at up to 70 percent off.
425 W. 3rd., Eugene

FOR SALE - Twenty-two foot Venture sailboat with Trail Rite trailer, swing keel,
pop-top, lifelines, winches, battery, lights, fzOaric interior, teak trim, sink, dinette,
like new condition - $4,500. Mary Forestieri, English & Foreign Language, ext. 2481 or
485-0448

Dolores Maher, SBDC, ext.

FOR SALE - Hotpoint chest freezer, 15 cubic feet, excellent condition - $125.
Queen-size hide-a-bed, good condition - $95. Jolene Bowers, Student Records, ext. 2693

GARAGE SALE - Friday Forum is having a fundraising garage sale. If you or anyone you
know would like to help out by donating items, call Steve Stanford at 683-2585 between 4
and 6 p.m., Monday, Wednesday, Friday or Saturday. We will pick up. The sale will take
place July 23-24 at 1957 Emerald, Eugene.

SURPLUS OFFICE SUPPLIES - Purchasing Services/Surplus Property has a bunch of office
supplies (some new, some used) that it would like to give to any department of staff
member who could put them to good use at the College. We have boxes of new legal-sized
file folders, index cards, rolodex cards, markers, used file folders, and misc. stuff.
Come by the Purchasing Office (Campus Services Building) ,and take a look.

FOR SALE - Red beauty, 1969 VW bug, paint and interior excellent, new
clutch, good mechanically - $1,300. Dolores Maher, SBDC, ext. 2255 or
344-8445
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TODAY

- "Women at Midlife” questionnaire, 11 a.m. to 2:30 p.m., M&A 235

Dr. Joan Mcllroy will administer the "Women at Midlife" questionnaire
for a research study of women in their middle years. Any woman between the
ages of 35-55 is encouraged to complete the questionnaire which will
contribute to this study. Lynne Swift, T&D, ext. 2503

PEOPLE ON THE MOVE

- Bob Marshall, director of Admissions since 1968, will serve as acting
Vice President for Student Services during Jack Carter's leave to fill in
as Acting President.

- Former Assistant to Vice President of Instruction Bill Porter has been

appointed Director of Vocational Education. His new job responsibilities
include meeting "LCC's strong commitment to vocational education” and
responding to the recent Community College Goals Inventory in which
participants unanimously stated that vocational/technical preparation must
be a key area of focus for LCC. Bill will coordinate vocational education
activities in both credit and noncredit programs to promote cooperation and
communication. You can find Bill in Apprenticeship Annex 160 or call him
at ext. 2100.

- Bob Foster, LCC athletic director and former player for the old Portland
Mavericks and the Eugene Emeralds, pitched the Woolleys, a semi-pro
baseball team, to a 13-3 victory in their first meeting with the
Challengers and was pictured on the front page of the July 7 Register-Guard
Sports section. If you missed the game and subsequent story in the R-G,
visit the bulletin board on the second floor of the Administrative Building
for a recap.

BOARD WRAP-UP

Last week's LCC Board of Education meeting produced a new management
contract agreement. Management will receive a 4.37 percent increase, a
half step, and an extra $50 a month into the annuity plan. The Board
unanimously agreed to accept a bid for the lease/purchase of a modular
classroom for the Child Care Program. The resignations of Beth Edwards,
Health Occupations, and President Richard M. Turner, III, were accepted.
Jack Carter was approved to serve as Interim/Acting President of LCC
beginning August 2 until the effective appointment date of a new permanent
President. Board member Larry Perry was elected board chair and member Jim
Pitney was elected board vice chair. Vice President Carter reported that
noncredit enrollment is down slightly and thought that the renovation of
the Downtown Center was influential; credit enrollment is slightly up from
last year. The Board approved the appointment of individuals to the
various College advisory committees.

SENIOR COMPANION PROGRAM DIRECTOR NAMED

Mark Chambers has been appointed director of the Senior Companion Program.
Chambers comes to Lane County from Bend, where he served as director of the
Area Agency on Aging.

LCC is the sponsor for the Program which is a branch of "Action's Older
American Volunteer Programs" that includes Foster Grandparents and Retired
Senior Volunteer Program. The Program's mission is to recruit, train and
provide a small stipend to low-income persons over 60 years old, who are
then assigned to social service and health care agencies throughout Lane
County.

One of Chamber's major objectives is to increase local support for the
Senior Companion Program. "A Program with such a favorable cost-to-benefit
ratio deserves community support.

The Senior Companion Program can be contacted by phoning 683-8043.

Chambers said.



ADMINISTRATIVE HEARING AID COVERAGE

Blue Cross/Blue Shield provides limited insurance benefits for hearing
aids and examinations for administrative members with the following
exclusions:

- maximum of $400 per hearing aid.
“ combined maximum of $50 per covered examination.
- limited to one hearing aid per ear or examination during three
consecutive years.

For answers to your questions regarding the hearing aid limitations,
please call the Blue Cross/Blue Shield claims department at 342-3317.

TELL YOUR FRIENDS AND NEIGHBORS

Throughout August, Counseling will offer special one hour "First Steps
to College" early orientation sessions for people who want to apply or
have applied to LCC for fall. The sessions will be held Monday through
Thursday, every hour on the hour, from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. For

information, call Betty Vail in Counseling at ext. 2244.

EARLY ORIENTATION CAMPAIGN

Monday, LCC will begin a "Dare to be ahead of your time" campaign about
the early orientation sessions described above. The campaign is
intended to encourage new students to come to orientation before the
fall rush,

enroll at LCC this fall and people who missed the U of O deadline that
LCC is here to serve them. The campaign includes radio spots July 25
through August 13 on KUGN, KMGE, and KSND, and a lighthearted brochure
to be handed out at community events. (Part of brochure is reproduced
below.) Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592

It also should remind procrastinators that they meant to

HOST FAMILIES NEEDED

Host families are needed for Japanese high school students,
be here from July 23 to August 13.
activities approximately 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. Monday through Friday of each

If interested, please contact Virginia Piper, Social Science,

They will
The students have scheduled

week,

ext. 2427.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

We need people to help staff the LCC booth at Valley River Center and
the booth at the Springfield Broiler Festival on Saturday and Sunday,
July 30-31. This is a good opportunity not only to tell people in our
communities about LCC, but also to work with co-workers you may not see
during working hours. Please call Charlene Blinn, Counseling, ext.
2204.

CLOSED

The Scheduling Office will be closed August 1-22. If you have any room
requests, call Del Blankenship at ext. 2308, beginning August 8.

Arrive early for New Student Orientation.

Gear up in August.

Let's face K. summer'sa great time
to putter around and put

^ things off.
But ifyou'reeven think*

ing atx)ut enrolling In a
● Lane Community College

credit program as a
new student this

fall, it'll pay togear
up ahead of time.

Early enlightenment
awaits you.

Right now,
you probably have

a million ques
tions about LCC

and a few spare moments.

That's-why the LCC Counseling
Center is offering “First Steps to College"
in the summer. It's a one-hour program
designed to give you all the infomiation
you need for a great new start.

We'll make your first steps smooth
and easy, as well as exciting!

D I
I

r\

Go for Success

Gain time, gain confidence.

In one houi, we ll help you fill out

and submit .m LCC admissions applica
tion, if you haven't already. Then, we'll talk

to you about career planning, testing,
financial aid, registration — and anything
else you may want to know. ♦

While here, you also can make an
appointment with a career counselor and

familiarize yourself with campus.

Drop by LCC,
main campus.

Why leave everything \ ..
up in the. air until the
last minute?

Come to Mew

Student Orientation

in August. By the lime school rolls around,

you'll be ready, relaxed, and way ahead of
your lime.

Auyiist scMlons dreheld eveiy hour, on itn- hr>iu,
W lioiii 9 d.iii. Ill 4 |>.m., Monday Ihrouali Tlnnsddi
^ .hisie|rt»pl)yihcCounselmgC«nteMsecondni>oio(
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TODAY

- LCC Board of Education meeting, 6:30 p.m.. Board Room

The agenda includes bid awards, the November 8 tax base election,
and the presidential search.

MUSICAL TRAINING PERFORMANCE AT LCC

LCC will present "Musical Theatre Showcase" on Saturday, August 6 at 8 p.m.
in the LCC Main Theatre. This showcase is the final presentation of the
eight-week Musical Theatre Training Program offered this summer by the
Performing Arts Department. Included in the program are scenes and musical
numbers from "Cats," "West Side Story,
Roof." The performance is free, but donations will be accepted at the door
to help meet production costs.

Chorus Line," and "Fiddler on theM

CLOSED

The Disabled Student Services office will be closed from August 8 through

September 5. If you have questions or problems, call Joyce Kofford,
Student Services, ext. 2315

AD AGENCY HIRED

LCC has hired the advertising agency Baden & Company to advise on marketing
and advertising matters. It also will create pre-term radio and television
ads. Baden & Company has won more awards for advertising creativity than
any other Northwest agency its size. It recently won several "Woodies"
including three top honors and 26 citations. "Woodies" honor the area's

best advertisements and ad campaigns. On its list of clients are Sacred
Heart General Hospital, Williams' Bakery, and the Fifth Street Public
Market. Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592

SHORTS

- The Joy of Stress has been lost. I borrowed the book from the LCC

library and then loaned it to someone. If you know where this book is,
call Trish Kocher, Personnel, ext. 2283.
- Interim President Jack Carter has moved into the President's office. His

extension is 2200. Bob Marshall has assumed the responsibilities of Vice
President for Student Services. His office is ADM 206 and his extension is

2315.

- If anyone is using "Super Learning" or "Subliminal Techniques" I would be
interested in knowing about it for a research project. Annick Todd, ESL,
ext. 2253 or 344-1285

KLCC TO HOLD ICE CREAM SOCIAL

KLCC will hold its fifth annual Ice Cream Social and Powdermilk Biscuit

Bakeoff on Sunday, August 7 from 3 to 5 p.m. at the Petersen Park Barn
Community Center. Live entertainment and free ice cream from Prince

Puckler with chocolate sauce from Euphoria Chocolate Company will be
provided. Admission is free.

LCC GOES TO MEXICO —

LCC has been awarded a grant of $3,750 for curriculum development from the
U.S.

Association,

group of LCC instructors and other staff members to Guadalajara, Mexico to
develop instructional videotapes to be used in various social science,
Spanish and mass communication classes.

Department of Education through the Northwest International Education
This August, social science instructor Joe Searl will lead a

DONATE YOUR BOOKS

Contribute to literacy efforts at the Lane County Jail by donating your
paperback books. Drop books off at the Adult Basic Education office
located in the Apprenticeship Building on the main campus. Gail Hemsoth,
ext. 2214



FEDERAL GRANT DEADLINES

The College subscribes to the Guide to Federal Assistance which provides
infonnation and application deadlines for federal grant programs.
Following are the August and September deadlines for some of the federal
grant programs listed in the guide as being of potential interest to
community colleges or community college staff. Information about these
grants is contained in a three-ring notebook in the Grant Resource
Library in the LCC Learning Resource Center. The numbers on the right
correspond to numbers in the notebook. Sara Baz, Institutional
Advancement

School, College and University Partnerships,

Co-operative Education Program

Media Arts, Narrative Film Development

Design Arts- NEA

Applications cf Advanced Technologies

Oceanographic Facilities and Support, Instru

mentation Development

Literature- NEA, small press

Minority Access to Research Careers

Literature- NEA, distribution

Demonstration Centers for Dislocated Workers

Public Humanities Projects

Humanities Projects in Media

Music Program, CoDT>osers

Higher Education Competitive Grant Program

emphasizing staff development in science, math,

foreign languages, and computers

D1390/5

D9S8/8

M999/1

M1079/1

M59/1

9/1

N95

M1059/2

G159/10

9/12

9/16

9/16

9/16

9/30

10/10

M105

C34

M61

M67

M103

REMINDER

Purchasing Services would like to remind the College of upcoming bid deadlines. If
your department is planning to order any equipment or services with a dollar value
over $10,000 before fall term, the following schedule must be met. Buyers Bob
Cudmore (ext. 2571) and Ed Case (ext. 2574) will be happy to answer your questions
concerning the bid process or schedule.

For award at the September 14th Board Meeting:

Specification to Purchasing Services - July 29
Advertise - August 7
Bid Opening - August 25
Bid Award - September 14
Order Placed - September 15

-JOB OPPORTUNITIES-

-Secretary I, Health Occupations,classified, closes August 5.
-Secretary I, half-time. Health Occupations, classified, closes Au^st 8.
-Laundry Worker I, 10-month, 7 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. (may vary), classified, closes
August 5.

-ADS-

FOR RENT - Yachats vacation condo, sleeps four, ocean view, no pets - $40 a night.
Jill Bradley, Women's Program, 342-4328

FOR SALE - Twenty-one inch red Mikado bicycle, 10-speed, good condition - $100.
Fifteen-inch color Sharp TV - $75. Judy North, OWE, ext. 2509 or 683-1530

FOR SALE - Philco refrigerator, older model, works fine - $50. Ivers & Ponds spinet
piano, great shape, with bench - $750. Carolyn Spector/John Bredesen, KLCC,
485-6869/726-2224

Car rook rack - $10.
2266 or 345-9363

CardFOR SALE - Raleigh ten-speed bike - $60.
table and two chairs

Cradle - $40.

Sharri Galick, Financial Aid, ext.$20.

FOR SALE - Ten-speed Sears bike with Shimano components - $50.
Band saw - $ioo. Bench grinder - $50. Belt sander - $60.
Rowe, ITP, 345-3045

FOR SA^ - Solid cedar-lined chest, great for permanent storage of heirloom linens
and quilts - $95. Jolene Bowers, Student Records, ext. 2693

Drill press - $85.
Work bench, etc. Albert

FOR SALE - One owner 1980 VW Rabbit, air conditioning, new tires in October 1987,
recent tuneup, belts, and hoses. Four-door, black with red interior. Phyllis
Witham, T&D, ext. 2853 or 2223

FREE - You'll fall in lovel
housebroken.

but already have two dogs.

Four-month-old male Shepard, black and brown.
Found on McKenzie Highway and no one has claimed him. Would keep him

Valerie Brooks, CWE, ext. 2203 or 896-3511

FREE RENT — For month of August in exchange for looking after my house and pets in
South Eugene. Vicki Levine, Study Skills, 345-8344 or ext. 2439

HELP — I still need a house by September 1. Prefer three plus bedrooms, two
barrooms, garage in Northeast, East, Southeast Eugene or LCC vicinity,
child, small dog and outdoor cat. Can provide references. Will consider
lease/purchase. Jan Ryer, Financial Services, ext. 2210 or 485-4765

Have one

HOUSE TO SUBLET - Furnished two bedroom, one bath, near I8th and Chambers St.,
garage, wood floors, wood stove, September 15-June 15 - $375. Steve Candee, Social
Science, ext. 2427

WANTED - Refrigerator under $200. Doris Sinclair, Adult Education, ext.
344-7905 (Ward), or 746-5927 (evenings)

2907 or

WANTED - Couple to work as cooks at Steens Mt. Running Camp, August 4-24.
include menu planning and food preparation for approximately 80 people per meal,
dishes. Living quarters provided. Good wages.

Duties

No

Harland Yriarte, H&PE, 342-2337


